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Baptism 

Instruction is required for all parents seeking  

baptism of their child. Please contact the Rectory. 
 

Care of the Sick 

Please advise us of parishioners who are sick that 

we may keep them in prayer. We would also like 

to bring the Eucharist to those who cannot 

celebrate Mass with us in church. 
 

Confidential Prayer Line 

To add intentions call Ellen Calamari at 978-660-

3818 or the Rectory at 978-464-2871. 
 

Marriage 

Interviews, instruction and Pre-Cana are required. 

Please contact the Rectory at least one year in 

advance.  
 

Programs 

- Adult Bible Study 

Please contact the Rectory for class schedule. 
 

- Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting 

Wednesdays at 8:00 pm in the Parish Hall. 
 

- Reconciliation/Confession 

Saturday -4:00-4:30  pm at the church or  
by appointment. 

MEETINGS 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Development Committee  

978-464-2871 
 

Finance Council 

Chairperson: Gerald Gates (978) 464-5636 
 

Education Committee 

(978) 464-2871 
 

Liturgical Committee 

(978) 464-2871 
 

Evangelization & Outreach Committee 

(978) 464-2871 

SCHEDULE/MASSES 

Mon—Wed, Friday. ..................... 8:30 am 

Saturday  .....................................  4:30 pm 

Sunday  ........................... 8:30 & 10:30 am 
 

 Holy Days/Feast Day 8:30 am & 7:00 pm 

Your talents are welcome. We encourage you to call a ministry chairperson to find out more about our on-going programs. 
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Rev. H. Edward Chalmers, Pastor             

STAFF Parish Secretary, Paula Greeley        Religious Education Coordinator, Sharon Bushway 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, June 22nd   
4:00-4:30 PM Confessions   
 4:30 PM Deceased members of the Dral 

Family 
Sunday, June 23rd 
 8:30 AM  For the Parish and its Parishioners 
 10:30 AM Unrequested 
Monday, June 24th 
 8:30 AM For the Holy Souls 
Tuesday, June 25th 
 8:30 AM For the Intentions on our Prayer Line 

and in our Prayer Intention Book 
Wednesday, June 26th 
 8:30 AM Unrequested 
Friday, June 28th  
 8:30 AM Unrequested   
Saturday, June 29th 
4:00-4:30 PM Confessions  
 4:30 PM For the Parish and its Parishioners 
Sunday, June 30th 
 8:30 AM  Alice and Bernard Whittemore, 

requested by their Family 
 10:30 AM Mary Keller, requested by Ruth and 

Harold Rehrauer 

Solemnity of The Most Holy  
Body and Blood of Christ 

 

June 23, 2019 
 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

 

 As we celebrate the Solemnity of the Most Holy 
Body and Blood of Christ, with much hope, may we come 
before our loving God in prayer, pledging ourselves to 
become more fully devoted to the Sacred Body and 
Blood of Jesus.  We are blessed to have the Blessed 
Sacrament reserved in the tabernacles of all Roman 
Catholic Churches.  May we rejoice and be grateful to 
the Lord for His sacred presence among us.   
 In our second reading today from St. Paul’s First 
Letter to the Corinthians, he describes Jesus’ institution 
of the Holy Eucharist at the Last Supper.  St. Paul wrote, 
“Brothers and Sisters:  I received from the Lord what I 
also handed onto you, that the Lord Jesus on the night he 
was handed over, took bread and after he had given 
thanks, broke it and said, ‘This is my body that is for 
you.  Do this in remembrance of me.’  In the same way 
also the cup, after supper saying, ‘This cup is the new 
covenant in my blood.  Do this as often as you drink it in 
remembrance of me.’  For as often as you eat this bread 
and drink this cup, you proclaim the death of the Lord 
until he comes.”   
 The Holy Eucharist is not a symbol of the body 
and blood of Christ, but is the Body and Blood of Christ, 
soul and divinity.  We must believe in this tenet of our 
faith that is sacred doctrine.  If we are unable to do so, 
we should constantly invoke the Holy Spirit in prayer to 
help us believe in the sacred presence of our dear Lord. 
  
    Fr. Ed 

Our Summer Religious Ed Program 2019 will be 
held  July 22nd through 26th, and July 29th 
through August 2nd.  You must attend both weeks 
to meet the requirements.  

 

SATURDAY NIGHT 
SOCIAL 

 
 

   Last Saturday’s Social was quite 
a success, despite the wind taking 

away most of our tents!  We had a good turnout of 
parishioners who enjoyed delicious food and 
wonderful companionship!  The children enjoyed 
the bounce house and water balloons, and everyone 
enjoyed the music!  A special thanks to all who 
baked or brought desserts for the evening, as well as 
all who helped out before and during the event.  
Thanks also to the “Social Committee” for their 
work planning and organizing the event. 

NEW:  Join us for 8:30 Mass on 
Wednesdays, followed by coffee and 
fellowship in the Church Hall.   

REGARDING THE TENNIS COURT 
 

     Tennis lessons for the summer have begun on the 
Prince of Peace Tennis Court through the generosity of 
Terry Hart.  Since the lessons are on parish property, the 
guidelines for the Protection of Children MUST be 
adhered to.  Only those who have been CORI’d and who 
have attended the Safe Environment Training Course run 
by the Diocese of Worcester are allowed on the court 
with the young people.  If you need to be CORI’d, please 
contact the rectory. 
 

     At all times, NO parents are allowed on the court with 
children who are not their own kids unless they have 
been CORI’d by the Diocese of Worcester. 
 

      Any failure to follow these rules will shut down the 
tennis court for tennis lessons for young people.  Please 
follow the rules for everyone’s safety and for the good of 
all.   



 

 

 
 
 
The collection for the weekend of June 15-16, 2019, 
was as follows: 
 Monthly  $   600.00 
 Make-up envelopes $     70.00 
 Religious Ed Reg. $     70.00 
 Funereal stipend $   300.00 
 Regular collection $1,885.00 
 Total Collection: $2,925.00 

ST. THOMAS MORE LAW SCHOLARSHIP 
Applicants or parents must be registered members of a 
parish in the diocese.  The applicant must be attending 
an accredited law school.  Applications are available at  
Chancery Office, 49 Elm St., Worcester, by calling  
508-929-4345, or on-line at worcesterdiocese.org/st-
thomas-more-society.   

PLEASE USE YOUR 
OFFERTORY ENVELOPES 

    Please don’t forget to make up your weekly 
envelopes while you are on vacation!  Please call the 
office at 978-464-2871 if you are not receiving 
envelopes or if you have a change of address, phone 
number, or are moving. 
    For added convenience, please consider using an 
electronic giving program.  If you currently pay bills 
on-line, just add the Parish to your list.  Our on-line 
giving program is available through our website, 
www.princeofpeacema.org.  It is a secure site managed 
by Sage.   

PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 
 

Next weekend, June 29-30, the churches throughout 
the diocese will take up the Peter’s Pence Collection.  
Donations to this collection support the charitable 
works of Pope Francis for the relief of those most in 
need.  For example, dioceses in Ethiopia fear a new 
famine which could be worse than the 1984 famine.  
Your support of the collection is helping the Holy 
Father bring aid to the affected villages.  Donations 
fund food and medicines that give the Ethiopian people 
a measure of relief and hope.  Learn more by visiting 
www.peterspence.va/opere.  Thank you for considering 
how you can respond to the call to be a “Witness of 
Charity” by your prayers and your financial support.   


